
 

 

May 16, 2023 

Residents -  
 
 
The last letter sent regarding the Ugstad Road project came in late June of 2022, 
informing you of the project’s delay until 2023. This letter restarts our communications 
with impacted residents, as the project is set to begin on May 24, 2023. 
 
While there have likely been changes for residents along the areas of Ugstad Road 
between Maple Grove Road and Highway 53 – as well as those adjacent to the work we 
will perform on Arrowhead Road near the intersection of Ugstad Road – the project itself 
has not changed very much since our 2022 communications and 2021 meetings. 
 
Road improvement efforts ranging from full reconstruction to reclaim and overlay work, 
stormwater and sidewalk improvements, and significant improvements to the 
intersection at Ugstad Road and Arrowhead Road, are all a factor in this project. There 
have also not been changes to the proposed assessments associated with this project. 
 
We will hold weekly on-site meetings Wednesdays at 9 a.m. that are open to the public 
and provide an excellent opportunity for you to learn about the week ahead in 
construction and the impacts it may have in the area. These will be held in the parking lot 
of the hockey arena and begin May 31. 
 
Work is set to begin near Maple Grove Road and will progress north once school is out. 
You should have access in and out of your home throughout the project, but there may 
be some delays. Your patience and understanding are appreciated.  
 
Updates, meeting minutes, and other notices will be posted at 
www.hermantownmn.com/roads as this project progresses. 
 
If you have questions, feel free to send me an e-mail or give me a call.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Joe Wicklund 
Communications & Community Engagement Director – City of Hermantown 
(218) 729-3600 // jwicklund@hermantownmn.com 
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